KDR charter revoked; brothers revolt



The KDR house that was shut down last week left many brothers (now alumni) homeless. The closing was the result of a July meeting with members of the college administration, KDR, the local community, and a KDR national representative. There won't be any more midnight to dawn parties in this house. Reasons for the closing will be tackled in future editions of the Eagle Eye.

(photo JEFF TINSMAN)

Brothers of the Kappa Delta Rho (KDR) fraternity received an unpleasant surprise last week when they returned to their 220 West Main St. house and found that it had been closed and their charter revoked.

Kappa Delta Rho, had been on probation by the KDR national chapter since last semester.

According to Associate Dean of Students for Student Life, Ronald Bossert, charges against the fraternity were presented at the meeting and KDR brothers were given a chance to defend themselves.

Bossert said that at that meeting the brothers were told that everything discussed would be taken into consideration and a decision would be made later concerning the future of KDR. He said that no decision as to the future of KDR was made at that time

Advisor Larry Lebin and KDR brothers who

were at the July meeting don't remember things quite that way. Both Lebin and the brothers said that they were under the impression that the . fraternity was to be given one more chance, and it was a surprise to them when they received letters from the KDR national chapter a week ago saying that the house would be closed, the charter revoked, and active brothers would become KDR alumni

KDR brother Joe Berrigan was one of those who returned to campus expecting to live at the fraternity house, "I'm saddened by the whole thing. It wasn't fair that they did it in the summer when no one was here...we didn't even have a fair chance to defend ourselves." he said.

The brothers are now in the process of setting up a campaign to regain their house and Said KDR brother Christopher charter. Theodore, "We will be back.

ANGE This Structure Is Declared Unsafe For Human Occupancy or Use. It Is Unlawful For Any Person To Enter Or Occupy This Building After SEPTEMBER 3,1982 SecF-105.3.1 To Ordinance No. 27

New president at LHSC feels home here

The new president of Lock Haven State College is Dr. Craig Willis. He was selected from five candidates by a Search Committee who worked last year to fill the opening created by Dr. Francis Hamblin's retirement.

Dr. Willis was Vice President and Academic Dean at Concord College in West Virginia. He took over here on August 15th.

Dr. Willis likes the small town and the small college setting. He says it seems more like a college than a business.

This is the kind of college that I went to, I hope my children will go to, and is enjoyable to work at," Willis said. Speaking of the current

situation at Lock Haven State Willis said, I get the feeling that the campus is running well. I won't be shaking the tree too hard.

Referring to the SCC Willis believes that people should have as much responsibility as possible for their actions. He doesn't see any problems with the SCC now. But he added, 'T'll keep an eye on them to make sure the responsibility is being handled properly

Willis feels that the first few days of the semester ran smoothly aside from the standard problems with registration lines. Also he's sympathetic toward the students regarding the tuition

GLANCE-

*Be at the pep rally tonight, 6:30, at the Triangle Park on Main Street. Let's create some excitement and show the team we're with them all the way!

★ Don't forget tailgating before the game tomorrow starting at 10:30. A skydiver will bring the game ball down from the sky into the hands of Dr. Willis before the game. There's going to be lots of prizes and surprises. You won't want to miss any

*Word has it, we might have a major concert in October. Watch for details.

*Welcome back. Have a great semester!

EDITORIAL

I feel as if I should be checking my mailbox every day for thank you notes from people who were students here five years ago. Why not? I'm helping pay for their education and so are you. We are either generous or ignorant. If generous is what we are, the people affected by our generosity haven't yet noticed because I haven't seen any thank you notes.

The problem started in 1977, when the faculty at the 14 state owned colleges, were not satisfied with the pay raises that they got from the Pennsylvania Department of Education. They fought for the raise they felt they deserved, which is understandable. The fight went to the State Supreme Court, who five years later ordered the commonwealth to pay the faculty \$6.3 million to cover the raise the professors felt they deserved. How many of us realize that \$100 of this semester's \$115 tuition hike will be used to pay that debt.

This is the commonwealth's problem, not ours. Why are we paying? Because it's convenient. The state knows we'll always pay our bills because we need the state, they have our diplomas.

The problem is that most of us didn't complain or even ask why when they asked for more of our money. If my landlord raised the rent \$230 per year I'd sure as hell find out why. If fairness is important, our mission from now on is to find out why. If we complain collectively next time maybe the state won't consider us as convenient debt insurance.

Kurt

The EAGLE EYE is published weekly by the Publications Department on the ground floor of the Parsons Union Building. Phone 717-893-2334.

The Editorial Staff encourages letters and commentaries. All contributions must be signed, but names will be withheld upon request. The Editorial Staff reserves the right to edit or rewrite material if it is considered libelous, incoherent, or too lengthy.

EDITOR-IN-CHIEF
PRODUCTION EDITOR
NEWS EDITOR
SPORTS EDITOR
ASSOC. SPORTS EDITOR
BUSINESS MGR.
ADVERTISING MANAGERS

ADVERTISING MANAGERS
PHOTO EDITOR

ADVISORS

Kurt Gallagher Barbara Kauffman Holly Williams Dan McGurgan Kevin Campbell Marge Tripp Henry Zdun Bill Gayhen

Jeff Tinsman Dr. Douglas Campbell Dr. Saundra Hybels



FROM THE OVAL OFFICE

BY LOU ALBERSE

Welcome Back. Many of the new students on campus do not realize who I am or what the SCC is, so let me take the opportunity to introduce ourselves.

I am the president of the Student Cooperative Council. We are the governing organization of the student body. All of you who paid your activity fee are members. Our job is to fund all the activities on campus stemming from varsity athletics to Bingo on Sunday nights. Aside from general member, the SCC is comprised of senators, both dorm and off-campus, and executives for the next semester are Craig Rosenwald, Vice President of Corporate Affairs; Karen Culligan, Pub Administrator or PUBA; Charles Baumher, Treasurer; Sue Engel and Trish Mahoney serve as secretaries.

Aside from entertainment, the SCC runs two businesses, the bookstore and snack bar. At times, after listening to snack bar manager Fred Leone talk this could be considered entertainment also.

Before this article goes any further, one

must not forget Christopher Theodore. This living legend is bringing you movies, bands, and concerts. A tentative date of October 22 has been set for .38 special to Rock the Haven.

We are putting the finishing touches on the Pub. A grand re-opening is being planned for the end of September.

There are many serious things going on with the SCC. I will go into detail about these next week. Senate elections will be in a couple of weeks. All those who have been here at least one semester are eligible, if they are in good academic standing.

Good luck goes out to new students and student leaders. Gone are Jon Bravard and Marty Myers, but Kurt Gallagher heads the media staff as it looks to brighter horizons.

Our new president, Dr. Craig Willis, seems like a fair man. Although many changes seem off in the distant future, the college seems to be moving in a "Gentle Forward Motion."

Francis N. Hamblin: President Emeritus.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Undergraduate Alumni Association will be holding their first meeting at 7:30 p.m. on Wednesday, September 15 in the Alumni Room. Attendance is necessary for all members. Members please send your address and telephone changes to the Alumni Office.

The Rec Room on the lower level of the PUB is equiped with video and pinball games and pool and ping pong tables for student use.

In an effort to protect the newly painted walls of the PUB, please do not post signs of any type on the walls. There are bulletin boards throughout the building for this purpose. Thank You.

The first Student Cooperative Council (SCC) Senate meeting of the fall semester will be Wed., Sept. 15 at 6:00 in the North Lounge on the PUB lower level.

The 11th Annual Activities Fair will be held Sept. 28th from 10:30-1:30 p.m, in Bentley Lounge. All clubs and organizations should start planning now for this event.

The SCC will be holding Senatorial elections at the end of September. Interested students should stop in at SCC Vice-President's office in the PUB lower level to pick up petitions.

To go along with the Snack Bar renovations the SCC is looking for a new name for the facilities (presently Eagle Wing Snack Bar). If you have any ideas please submit them to an SCC official or Snack Bar personnel.

Any student interested in participating on the 1982-83 nationally ranked LHSC Boxing Club team should report to the team meeting on Monday, October 20, 1982 at 4:15 p.m. in the Boxing Room in the basement of Rogers Gymnasium. For further information, interested students can see Dr. Ken Cox in TFH-103.

There will be auditions for anybody who wants to be involved with WLHC-FM campus radio Tuesday, September 14, 3:30 to 7:00, 7th floor LRC. This is open to journalism and speech students. There are openings for jocks, and news and sports writers. Radio is where it's at!

There are lockers on the lower level of the PUB available to Commuter and Off-Campus students. See the PUB Administrator to register a locker.

Canoes are available for rental at the PUB Administrator's office on the lower level of the PUB. A validated ID and a \$20 deposit are required.

CLOSER LOOK-

Australian exchange hard to resist

By KURT GALLAGHER

Want to get the chance to shake hands with a kangaroo, go surfing, spend time in a tropical climate, camp out, go snow skiing, and be at a lot of good parties while you're in school next semester? Sounds exciting and action filled, right? Rita Devlin, a junior at Lock Haven, did just that and more last semester and part of this summer. About this time last year, she signed a few papers, bought an airplane ticket, then took her spring '82 classes in Australia.

Since all her credits were transferrable, Rita was able to attend Brisbane College of Advanced Education, a school about the same size as Lock Haven, without losing a semester's credit. Tuition was the same as Lock Haven State's tuition and her classes were interesting. According to

Rita, the whole experience was interesting.

If you're bored and need excitement, Australia is the place to be. You won't find yourself a victim of the afternoon T.V. rerun invasion. Too many great things to do and not enough time to do them in were Rita's only problems.

Just an hour south of Brisbane is the Gold Coast Beach, an area that is very popular. Gold Coast is appropriately nicknamed Surfer's Paradise. Also an hour away, to the north, is the Sunshine Beach. It is rarely crowded and is perfect if you're in the mood for a quiet restful day at the beach, something that is not easy to do in America.

Speaking of the ocean, the Great Barrier Reef, a stretch of colorful coral in Australia, is a wonder of the world that everyone should see, Rita believes. She loved camping in the mountains. She'll never forget visiting the tropical rain forest, the Red Desert and Tasmánia. Also, she enjoyed digging for gems, such as sapphires and opals. The list of things Rita had a chance to do is endless.

Travelling from place to place on trains was great. Obviously having no language barrier, Rita got along great with the people, who were always friendly.

Much like Americans. Australians love to drink and be merry. They love their grog. Drinking lots of grog in the train's club car, Rita got the chance to get to know lots of interesting people. She noticed that the lifestyle was more active in Australia, mainly because there are so many things to do.

The money that she spent getting there doesn't bother her now. She feels that it was worth it without a doubt. The chance to explore a different culture is something which everyone should get a chance to do. Ironically, Rita learned a lot about life in America by living in another country. With no regrets at all, she feels that her semester away was a great and valuable experience.

If you want to know more about Australia, get in touch with Howard Thomas, a faculty member at Brisbane who is here now on an exchange, this Monday in Bentley, between 10:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m. Or you can ask Rita, she loved it and she's going back.



Help

At the Movies

SCC Social Committee Chairman Chris Theodore has come through once again with an awesome list of movies to be shown this year in Price Auditorium.

Don't miss this Sunday night's movie **Modern Problems** starring a man stranger than Theo himself, Chevy Chase, of Saturday Night Live fame.

Coming up later this semester:

Sept. 19th Halloween Two

Sept. 26th Greatful Dead Movie

Oct. 3rd And Now for Something Completely Different (Monty Python)

Oct. 10th Room Service (Marx Bros.)

Oct. 17th Richard Pryor(Sunset Strip)

Oct. 24th Midnight Express

Oct. 31st American Graffiti

Nov. 7th Ecstasy Girls (XXX)

Nov. 14th Buck Rogers

Nov. 21st Pink Panther Double Feature

Dec. 5th The Front

Dec. 12th Absence of Malice

The midnight showing of Caddy Shack Wednesday night was a success. Keep your eyes open for a lot more surprises from Theo. The SCC Social Committee is hard at work trying to stamp out boredom on our campus. Hopefully you'll help out by being part of all our events.

GET THE H--OFF CAMPUS

Two - 2 Bedroom Apartments

Two - Houses

Nice...Near The College We

Pay Utilities!

big red

748-7000



Football opener tomorrow, veteran squad, Challenging game

By KEVIN CAMPBELL

A veteran Lock Haven State football squad will open its 1982 campaign tomorrow afternoon by hosting neighboring rival Lycoming College.

Lock Haven, returning 13 starters from last year's 6-4 team, defeated the Warriors 7-0 a season ago, and head coach Jack Fisher is expecting another close, physical contest. We're looking for a physical, low scoring game, said Fisher. Lycoming is much like us in style and is returning 17 of its 22 starters from last year.

The Warriors will not be the only team on the field with experience. The Bald Eagles will feature eight players offensively who were starters a season ago. 'Our biggest asset this year will be a strong balance between the run and pass,' said Fisher.

Leading the offensive attack will be senior wide receiver Bobby Lynn, tailback Mike Kresovich, and quarterback Dan Greer.

Lynn, who led the team in receptions (32) and yards (600) was named All-Pennsylvania Conference and All-Eastern Collegiate Athletic Conference as well as being named honorable mention Little All-American. Kresovich led the Bald Eagles in rushing last year with 1,098 yards. He was also named to the All-Pennsylvania Conference team. Greer, who completed 34 of 79 passes for 444 yards and four touchdowns, will start in his first season opener with the Bald Eagles.

Fisher pointed out that the offensive line will be strong with four of its starting five returning from last year. Opening at the tackle spots will be Mickey Krause and Pat Scholl, while Mike Kelley and Bruno DiMartile will open at guard. Rob McCauley will start at center.

Defensively the Eagles will boast a well experienced corp of linemen and linebackers, but will field a secondary which is virtually untested. All-Pennsylvania Conference defensive end Brian Sekarak and second team All-Conference linebacker Carl Dean will anchor the Lock Haven defense.

Dean, who is known for his aggressive style of play, said that the team is anxious to get things under way. "The team is in a very intense state with many veterans back to raise more commotion on the field than has ever been seen before," said Dean.

Lynn, who is a key member of the 1979 stat championship team said that this year's squa has the potential to perform equally well. "The passing attack resembles the '79 championship team with coach Fisher establishing more passing formations," said Lynn. "The offense is looking extremely well compared to last year...we are ready."

GRID NOTES... Last season's 7-0 win over Lycoming marked the first time Lock Haven had defeated the Warriors in six outings.

Tomorrow's game at Hubert Jack Stadius will mark the annual Community Day festivities highlighted by a skydiver delivering the game batto the 50 yard line. Kickoff is at 1:30 p.m.

STRAP RAP

With DAN

McGURGAN

The coming of the fall season is the time of year in which all of us sports fanatics can satisfy our lust for viewing athletic events. In fact, only the true "diehards" can keep up with exactly what is going on at all times.

Just on this campus alone there is a reigning national champion women's field hockey team, a three time national champion soccer team, and a football team that was only one of six Pa. state schools to finish over .500(6-4) last year. Along with this, LHSC has an All-American men's cross country runner in Mark Amway. And you thought LHSC was just your average state school.

Branching out to the national level, the much awaited football season begins with the coming of the fall season. Professional football is the most popular spectator sport in America, and if there is a strike, there just may be a revolution in this country. What would 50,000 fanatic Steeler fans do on a Sunday afternoon if there's a strike? I dread the thought. In baseball, the pennant races always heat up with the coming of fall, and this year's races are coming to a rapid boil. A lot of people felt that baseball would suffer dramatically as a result of the strike of a year ago, but that has hardly been the case. This can be witnessed by the increase in attendances all over the league, except in Cincinnatti.

There's a saying that pertains to Man's posterior and opinions, but I don't think that it needs to be repeated. The same holds true for sportswriters and predictions. Although I don't plan to make a living as a prognosticator (I like to eat), I'll stick my neck out just to stir up some controversy.

The football team, the soccer team and the field hockey team will all win the state championship. I don't mean to place any added pressure on the coaches, but I honestly feel that all three of these teams have a better than average shot at reaching these plateaus.

The winner of the world series will come from the National League Eastern Division. I'm purposely avoiding predicting what team will win that division.

@Pitt will win the national championship, and the

Panther offense will average 30 points per game.

The Dallas Cowboys have the best team they've had in a long time, and you know what that means.

@Robin Yount is the most valuable player in both agues.

@If Jason Thompson doesn't sign with the Pirates next year, the Bucs will fade to mediocrity.

Pete Rose should retire at the end of this season, but he won t. Players who stuck around just to make the big money or shatter the records have regretted it later. Hank Aaron, Willie Mays, and Frank Robinson can attest to that. All three of their lifetime batting averages could have been up there with the greatest of all-time if they didn't stick around so

Dick Williams is the best manager in baseball.

Pat Corralles should receive the man-of-the-year award in Philadelphia.

 And Finally, I'll try to guess the winner and score of tomorrow's football game against Lycoming, LHSC ZZ Lycoming 7.

Parker can't his winning By BILL WORTMAN The Lock Haven State soccer team opened its

The Lock Haven State soccer team opened its fall campaign last weekend against New York's Oneonta State College and came away with a 2-0 victory. The opening game was a good test for the 1982 team.

Coach Mike Parker said that the first 45 minutes were a bit shakey, but in the second half the team looked impressive with goals from freshmen Terry Flynn and junior John Lucosky. Pat McKenna and Robby Gould each had an assist for LHSC. Parker said that Division I Oneonta exposed some important weaknesses on his team.

The team's home opener on Wednesday against Wright State University (Dayton, Ohio) didn't come up roses, but Lock Haven did manage a lifeless 1-1 tie.

After a scoreless first half, junior Alan Dawson came away with a beautiful shot on goal, establishing a 1-0 lead for LHSC. A goal by Wright State only a minute later knotted the score at 1-1, and that was to be all the scoring in the contest.

Parker, before the first overtime, said, "I'm impressed with the hustle 'red,' but you've got to want this one." Needless to say, all efforts failed.

The soccer team has nine returning lettermen from last year's squad and 17 new freshmen, adding to the badly needed depth on the bench. Standouts from last year include Dawson, Gould, Pat Barratt, Mike Corney, and Dave Lam. Keep an eye out for the new British connection of Keith Betts and Alan Green, and other freshmen hopefuls like Flynn, McKenna, Jeff Schmidt, and Mark Zabilowicz.

kick habit

The soccer team has the depth this year and Parker said that the first two games ironed out some important questions with five positions being filled with freshmen.

Parker noted that this year a new NCAA rule was passed concerning soccer play-offs. This year only the conference champion is eligible for an NCAA play-off bid. This means that if Parker wants another national championship he will have to win the conference again this year. LHSC's number one Western Conference opponent will be Shippensburg State. Cheyney stands tough in the Eastern Conference with 11 returning starters. Parker, with the utmost confidence in his team, can forsee another LHSC vs. Cheyney match-up for the state title this season.

John Crowley and Mike Bobby returned from last year's squad as student assistant coaches to help Parker keep the winning tradition here at LHSC. For those who aren't aware of Lock Haven's winning tradition the soccer team has won three national championships under Parker's reign, and NCAA Division III National title in 1977 and 1978, and Division II National Championship in 1980.

Parker said, "The schedule is stronger than it's ever been and student support is invaluable." More student support on Wednesday might have broken the 1-1 tie. Parker also commented that this Sunday's second home game against powerful Rhode Island will probably be the best, if not the toughest game of the year, and he again urges student support. Game time is 1:00 p.m.

Do you have any new or creative ideas for homecoming 1982? Submit these to your senator.



THE EDEN LOUNGE

Just 6 miles from the college traffic light on the Renovo Road (Route 120)

Full course dinners for a dining experience

Dinner hours:

Monday - Saturday 5:00 - 9:30 p.m. Sunday 12 noon - 9:00 p.m.

Dancing on Wednesday, Friday and Saturday
Reservations for banquets, meetings, private parties, reunions and
receptions now being accepted. Book your holiday parties now.

Phone: 748-9476